VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

JANUARY 22, 2024
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the January 8th minutes. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session after Citizen Comments to discuss personnel and litigation.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Randy Burk stated he will be meeting with TWM on Wednesday, January 24th to go over the water line project on Breese Street. The project will be financed by a DCEO grant. The Village will be able to go out for bids once the money is released. There is not a release date for the money yet.
WATER: Dustin Trankle stated the maintenance workers were busy the week of January 15th due to the cold snap. They took care of meters that were frozen or broken.
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Scott Baltz stated the East Laurel Street project will be wrapped up in the spring when they can resurface the street. Mayor Todd stated TWM will have to start putting out surveys soon for the 2025 projects. Randy Burk added that there will need to be easements as well for the Madison Street sidewalk project.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Scott Baltz stated the new truck went into service and has been out spreading salt.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: Mark Todd stated he has talked with Charlie Miller from Landmark Dividend. They will be sending in an offer soon to purchase the cell tower. Mark stated similar offers have been turned down in the past because it’s not worth the money.
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: none
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated the trustees should have all received the pool report. The pool lost more than $27,000 last summer but there were large expenses that were required to be done. Mark stated they should have also received the Biathlon report. There is still a donation that is pending but they profited over $9,000. Mark thanked everyone that volunteered as well as thanked Tracy and Rick Holmes for all their help with the organization. Mark reminded everyone that the Commercial Club Wing Fling would be held on Saturday, February 3rd. All proceeds go back into the parks. Tickets are $25 and can be purchased at Village Hall and IGA.
CEMETERY: none
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated there were problems with the banisters on the ramps and they have to be moved. Randy Burk added that the banisters didn’t have to be moved; the engineer on that project made a mistake and the banisters do not need to be moved. Ray stated that the next Community Center Board meeting would be on Tuesday, February 22nd at 4:30pm.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 20th but is based on if there is anything on the agenda.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: none
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd asked that the Board members look over the recommended ordinance changes from the Zoning Board. It will be on the agenda next month to discuss.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated that due to the weather on Monday, January 21st, trash pick-up will be moved to Thursday this week with recycling on Friday.

Mayor Todd stated Zion Church is asking to divide and sell part of their park property. Mike French clarified that they are asking to split just one acre of their 6.7-acre park. Mike French made a motion to accept the division of property at Zion Church Park. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER’S AND CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: Citizen Travis Jones asked, “Why isn’t the sweeper sweeping rock up on the roads? Let’s go. Clean up the roads. It’s terrible.” Mayor Todd replied, “Ok, thank you.” Mr. Jones stated, “It’s terrible. No, no.” Scott Baltz added, “We are waiting for it to be repaired.” Mr. Jones replied, “Yeah, come on. That needs to be fixed. That thing’s broke down.” Scott replied, “I have a call in to them.” Mr. Jones stated, “I fixed it in June.” Scott replied, “It needs to be repaired again.” Mr. Jones replied, "It does. Well fix it.” Scott stated, “Yes, I have a call into the company.” Mr. Jones replied, "No, get a different company.”

Citizen Mrs. Judy Jones stated, “I am here tonight to address this Board on your decision to terminate my son, our son. An incident occurred at the job site with only one Board member, one police officer who sat in his patrol car the entire time, one supervisor and his employees. You heard only one story, the Board member. And you all just took for granted that it was all correct. After nineteen and a half years of dedicated service to this community you, the Board, voted unanimously to terminate him. Three days of suspension without pay then an automatic termination, not even given a second chance. You will have put him and his entire family in the street. No income. No medical insurance. And no unemployment; you all made sure he didn’t get that, too. I never knew we had such heartless people in our small community. I thought we cared about each other and their well-being. Boy, was I mistaken. A family of four, with one son who has special needs, by the way. Down syndrome and a low immune system. Left without medical insurance. How heartless can you people be? You deceived him twice. The first time he was passed over for a promotion about seven years ago by the way. All due to politics and the entire town knows it. Now you deceive him the second time. By a no positive proof drug and alcohol test that he never took! The only satisfaction we, as his parents, will take when we leave this room tonight is that you will never ever deceive him a third time! May all you heartless Board members have many sleepless nights as you think about what could have been, what should have been, and what could have happened to that innocent special needs little boy during the time his daddy was jobless with no insurance and no money.”
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for Personnel and Litigation. Mark Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Mark Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Dustin Trankle. The motion carried unanimously. 
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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